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From the Principal Private Secretary

2 June 1988

INTEREST RATES

The Prime Minister and the Chancellor of the Exchequer
had a short discussion this morning about interest rates.

The Chancellor explained that recent developments in
the foreign exchange markets suggested that there was a
strong case for an immediate increase of % per cent in
interest rates. The Prime Minister said that she agreed
with this judgement. The Chancellor said that it might be
necessary to increase interest rates by a further % per cent
before too long. The Prime Minister hoped that this would

not be the case, because of the effect on mortgage rates.
But she agreed that if higher interest rates were necessary,
they should be increased.
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